
General Update 
 
July 6, 2018 
 
Harvesting:  
Mickelson has completed all work with the VCF and has moved onto private property and to BCTS sales 
down East Canoe. 
 
Plummer is harvesting above 5km on the East Canoe to harvest douglas fir for Larry Simpson when on 
block SC12.  Plummer is also harvesting on private wood. 
 
Roads: 
David Craig has roughed in road to CMH bypass.  This road is now drying with constriction planned later 
this summer. 
 
Summer road construction plan is roughly complete. 
 
Mill Site: 
CVH post and rail has started and working out bugs. 
 
Borealis is set to drill in the VIP yard in 2-3 weeks. 
 
Sort Yard: 
Clean-up loads hauled into yard from West Canoe and from CMH road.  Will make up loads and haul 
soon. 
 
Planning/Other: 
Greenstar is working fish creek inventory around the Saddle Lakes area. 
 
Following the fire preparedness plan meeting we are starting to talk with local landowners to make a 
plan for a Forest Licence cutting permit outside VCF areas to clean up high priority fire hazard areas.   
 
Carrier Lumber Forest Stewardship Plan (FSP) referral period has expired for their amendment adding 
VCF licences to their FSP.  Our current FSP is set to expire in mid August. 
 
Grants: 
Preparing to submit grant for the Lidar project to Rural Dividend Fund. 
 
Silviculture: 
Tree planting has been completed.  Good season overall and it ended very clean with generally all blocks 
and areas planned for planting being planted.  All areas are fully planted with the exception of W12, 
W13 and WC55.   
 
 
 
 


